
[image: ]

Affiliated with the National Rifle Association, Indiana State Rifle and Pistol Association, and the Civilian Marksmanship Program
WWW.SIRAPC.COM

Monthly Business Meeting and Newsletter
President Don Copple Sr. welcomed all those in attendance at 7:00 PM and opened the buffet. He called the monthly business meeting of the Southern Indiana Rifle & Pistol Club to order at 8:03 PM on January 25, 2025 at the Indian Creek Shooting Center in Georgetown, IN. Executive Officer Charlie Davis was excused.

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL: Ron Bekebrede needs your renewals for 2025. Please send your payment with a copy of your NRA card to his attention at 107 Wickfield Drive, Louisville, KY 40245-4055. Keep in mind that a current NRA membership is required for renewal. Dues for 2025 are as follows: Individual $75.00, Family $100.00, Junior $25.00. Make your check out to the SIR&PC. Ron’s phone number is 502-649-5507. His email address is gippbeke1@gmail.com.  New members if your current card shows 2025, you don’t have to renew till December 20245

ATTENTION: All Senior and Senior Family members please note that with the start of membership year 2025 the club will no longer offer the Senior and Senior Family membership option. You may renew for the Individual or Family membership. 

All members are reminded that driving on the Blackman Family owned road leading to the “Top of the Rock” Airbnb, the bridge across the creek and the former railroad bed to access the Outdoor Range is forbidden.

Failure to follow the club rules may result in reprimand up to dismissal from the club.

Attending the meeting were: Donnie & Linda Abbott, Dave & Susan Albert, Bill Balda, Ron Bekebrede, Andrew Benson & Isabelle Martinez, Wyatt Bryant, Jacob & Melissa Chambers, Tom Clark, Jake Clayton, Jim & Donna Compton, Don & Terry Copple, Tim & Renee Copple, Larry Dison, George Eberhardt, Ron Faulkner, Steve & Karen Frenzl, Tom Graves, Wayne Hall, Eric & Logan Hall, David Harrison, Greg Hertzsch, Jeff & Robin Kelly, Larry Klostermann, Mike Korff, John LeMay, Barry & Avi McKim, Jamie McKown, Bronson & Brita Mulligan, Bill Penrod, Kevin & Martha Powell, Billy Ramser, Sterling Taylor, Ray & Jeannie Redicker, Dave Richardson & grandson Zeke, Drew Rudd, Lacy Shillmiller, Mike Smith, Bob & Kathy Sobotka, Connor Sobotka, Greg, Patti & Catherine Sorg, Jerry & Janet St. John, John Taylor, Bill & Terry Thomas, James Tyler, Andrew, Sheron & Mitch Verdouw, Dennis & Nina Wilson, Bill Boyd, Chris Brown, Joe Reynolds, Mike Kummer & spouse, Shawn Gardner, Jeff & Jody Fondy.

MINUTES: President Don Copple Sr. asked if there were any questions or comments pertaining to the minutes of the
November 2024 meeting. There were no comments and/or revisions. President Copple declared the minutes approved as is.

TREASURER’S REPORT:
The club’s revenue for the year was $40,071.00 based mainly on dues payments of $25,400.00, Initiation fees of $5,500.00, and the balance being comprised of match fees from the outdoor and indoor ranges.  The club paid out $35,164.00 in expenses for the year leaving a profit of $4,906.00

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATIONS: First reading: Jeff & Robin Kelly, Wyatt Bryant, Chris Brown, Andrew Verdouw, Mitch Verdouw and Connor Sobotka. Approved Second readings: Returning Member: Dennis Wilson. Read in at Indoor Range: none.

OLD BUSINESS: Don Copple announced that the annual club audit occurred after the end of the December meeting. There were no abnormal findings from the audit and the club is in good fiscal health. Don Copple thanked Tom Clark as the club’s treasurer.

Ron Bekebrede has received the automatic target timer for the indoor range.  The installation will happen in the next couple of months.
Donnie Abbott gave an update on the logging that will occur at the outdoor range this next year. The work will likely take place next winter to ensure the quality of the trees being harvested. There will be a short interruption to normal range use, but since it will occur in the winter there should be limited impact to the club membership.

NEW BUSINESS: The Juniors will be selling Club t-shirts at the Annual meeting in January. All profits will benefit the junior rifle team. Short sleeve shirts size S-XL are $10.00 and Long Sleeve are $15.00.  2XL are $2.00 more. Contact Jamie McKown at 502-376-0750 if you are interested in a club T-shirt.
President Copple asked Secretary Ron Bekebrede to present the nominations received for club officer. The nominations are 
Donnie Abbott candidate for Club President, Drew Rudd for Club Vice-President, Tom Graves for Club Executive Officer, Tom Clark as returning Club Treasurer, and Ron Bekebrede as returning Club Secretary. The selection of the slate of officers was put up for motion which was seconded and approved by unanimous vote. These officers will serve a year long term and have their membership dues paid for the year. 
The discipline directors will also retain their positions unless they no longer wish to serve.
Ron Bekebrede thanked outgoing President Don Copple for his many years of service to the club.
Don Copple also asked the club to keep former Executive Officer Charlie Davis in their thoughts and prayer as he continues to recover from an illness.
Ron Bekebrede proposed a change to the club’s constitution that would allow a grandparent with a family membership to bring a grandchild younger than 15 years of age.  Juniors aged 15-21 are encouraged to join the club as a junior member.  This announcement is to be considered the public notification to the general club membership in compliance with the club’s rules. The change will be voted on at the next club’s business meeting on February 5th.
Jamie McKown gave an update on the Junior Rifle team sponsored by the club. The team has been very successful this year and is currently ranked first in the regional qualifier and number 3 in the nation. They finished first in the Indiana state championship sponsored by the ISRPA. 
The club thanks long time program sponsors Jaime McKown and Mike Smith as well as Coach Ted Malone for their dedication to the program.

MATCH RESULTS: reported by Tom Graves
Club Indoor Bulls Eye Pistol; 22 NMC: Master: Ron Bekebrede768-6 Expert: Lenny Chopovsky 836-18
Sharpshooter: No Shooters, Marksman: No Shooters,Pro Markman: Drew Rudd 773-6
Centerfire NMC: Master: Ron Bekebrede 672-7, Expert: Lenny Chopovsky 815-13, Sharpshooter: No Shooters 
NMC Grand Agg: Master: Ron Bekebrede 1440-13 Expert: Lenny Chopovsky 1651-34, Sharpshooter: No Shooters 
Center fire Handicap Match: Revolver Handicap Match: No Shooters
22 Rifle Slow Fire Off Hand Scope: Drew Rudd 96
22 Rifle Slow Fire Off Hand Open Sights: George Eberhardt 95
Carry Gun Match: 3-1/2inch barrel & over: Mike Kummer 170. 3-1/2” barrel and under: Mike Kummer 157
*NES=Not Enough shooters to make an award

2025 Club Trophies and other Awards
Jeannie Redicker and Paul Jackson are recognized for receiving their Distinguished Rifleman Badge this year. This badge is a national award and is earned through the accumulation of Excellence in Competition (EIC) points won by excellent marksmanship at special EIC matches held throughout the country.
Jerry St. John was recognized for receiving his Master Marksman Badge.  This is a national award sponsored by the Garand Collectors Association for excellent marksmanship with the As Issued M1 Garand in the national CMP M1 Garand matches.

	Bullseye Pistol
	 
	 

	Ray Wright
	Tim Copple
	2129.995

	Scholl Handicap
	Ron Bekebrede
	1152.481



	Varmint Matches
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Cottrell Heavy Barrel
	Jerry
	St. John
	110

	Light Barrel
	Jerry
	St. John
	90

	Unmagnified Pistol Varmint
	Jerry
	St. John
	56

	Heavy Barrel BR
	Jerry
	St. John
	116

	Light Barrel BR
	Donnie
	Abbott
	107

	Magnified Pistol Varmint
	Donnie
	Abbott
	30

	Extreme BR
	Jerry
	St.John
	114




	Smallbore
	 
	 
	 

	Target Varmint
	 
	Donnie
	Abbott
	108

	Sporter Varmint
	 
	Donnie
	Abbott
	114

	Unmagnified Pistol Varmint
	 
	Ron
	Bekebrede
	59

	Magnified Pistol Varmint
	 
	Donnie
	Abbott
	60

	
	
	
	
	


	High Power
	 
	 
	 

	As Issued M1 Garand
	 
	Drew
	Rudd
	1120

	CMP 3 Gun
	 
	David 
	Harrison
	1085

	Aggregate
	 
	Jeannie
	Redicker
	1917

	Long Range
	 
	Bill
	Balda
	383-13

	Senator Martin
	 
	Drew 
	Rudd
	182-3






	F-Class
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Sling/Any Rifle
	Jeannie
	Redicker
	238-9
	142

	Open Category
	Dwayne
	Draggoo
	237-6
	125

	Ftr Category
	Todd
	Sanders
	238-3
	131

	
	
	
	
	


	Top Gun
	 

	Donnie Abbott
	54.50




UPCOMING MATCHES: (Check the website for changes in scheduled matches) 
[bookmark: _Hlk126258425]SIR&PC Outdoor 500 yard Practice Match: Every Wednesday 12:00 PM until dark; Contact Dwayne Draggoo at 502-759-0541 or dwaynedraggoo@yahoo.com. The Outdoor Range will be closed to other shooting from 12:00 PM till dark on practice days.
SIR&PC Indoor 1800 Pistol Match: Third Saturday of the month. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or taxmanky@comcast.net.
SIRAPC Smallbore prone: Dates are12/14/25 and 2/22/25 Contact Ted Carr at 502-337-2155
SIRAPC Indoor Rimfire Sporter match: first Saturday of the month at the indoor range beginning on November 2, 2024. Contact Drew Rudd at 502-287-2561 or ukpharmd2003@hotmail.com
Seminar on Legal Concepts for Concealed Carry and Self Defense with a Firearm by O2 Gun Group: Contact Doris Ooley at 812-786-4188 or via email at info@o2gungroup.com for more information.

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday February 5, 2025 at 7:00 PM at the Indian Creek Shooting Center located in Georgetown, IN. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:58PM. Minutes of the January 25th meeting are recorded and transcribed by Drew Rudd and submitted by Ron Bekebrede.
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